
 

 

Luisa Munro-Morris 

Interim Corporate Director of Education / Cyfarwyddwr Corfforaethol Addysg  
 

 

       Date: 15th July 2024 

PARENT/CARER 
BEAUFORT HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
RE: Beaufort Hill Primary School and works to the old Pen y Cwm Special 
School 
 
Blaenau Gwent Education Department would like to update you on a project that will 
be undertaken over the summer holiday and further into the new academic year in 
September 2025 that may affect Beaufort Hill School. 
 
Funding has been secured via education to demolish the old Pen y Cwm school site 
and the demountable unit in Beaufort Hill’s play yard. This will take place from the 
middle of August until the second week of October 2024. 
 
To allow these works to commence, the contractors will set up their site office and 
compound in a small part of the old Pen y Cwm carpark. This may cause some issues 
if parent/carers take their children to school by car in September, this is a temporary 
measure to allow these works to conclude on time.  
 
The longer-term plan is for the Education Transformation team to support Beaufort Hill 
Primary school in acquiring the land for their use and to secure additional funding 
(subject to availability) to support the community ethos the school is creating. This may 
lead to potential building work in the near future being undertaken and creating 
additional space and community use areas. 
 
I am sure you would agree that these are exciting times for the school. Please be 
patient with the scheduled working being undertaken and should you require an 
additional information regarding the works, please do not hesitate to contact the 
Education Transformation team via 21stcenturyschools@blaenau-gwent.gov.uk  
 
Kind Regards 

 
Sharon Rowlands 
Sustainable Communities for Learning Officer 
Education Transformation Team 
 

  01495 311556 

21stcentryschools@blaenau-gwent.gov.uk 
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